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PARTNERS IN POLICING 

May 2004 Volunteer Hours 
 

 CID Clerical – 7 Hours 30 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol – 72 Hours 30 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 0 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 6 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 1 

Citizens Police Academy Class – 23 Hours 30 Minutes 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 7 Hours 30 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 73 Hours 0 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 21 Hours 30 Minutes 
Watering of Plants – 12 Hours 0 Minutes 

          Total – 217 Hours 30 Minutes 

 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Class 19 

Front (Left to Right): Joyce Humphrey, Johnnie Clark, Laura Merrick, Susan Rogers, Julie Wat-
kins, Kerry Carmack  Back: Israel Perez, Tom Taylor, Teresia Foreman, Mark Merrick, Mary Jane 
Reed, Dagne Loff, Michele Duzan, Chief Leonard Carmack.  Not Pictured:  Perry Brockmeyer, 
Karen Dutton, Silvia Perez, Jim Rhodes, Cathy Sneed 

  REMINDER 
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ICE CREAM  
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Erelene Hill 



June 09,  2004 Partners In Policing                       Page 2 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 

Summer Camp is under way!!!!!!!   The kids 
and the mentors are having a great time.  
Thank you for your support of this worth-
while program. The campers have been 
swimming, bowling, skating, attended 
bicycle safety training and received training 
on Fire Safety and escape planning. With-
out the support of the Citizens Police 
Academy Alumni Association the camps 
would not be as successful.  The next 

camp starts on June 21 st at the Parks @ Texas Star from 
9:00 – 1:00 p.m., come by and see what fun and exciting 
things are happening. 
 
The CPA Class #19 graduation was a great success 
thanks to everyone who participated in the planning and 
implementation of this event.  Several people of the gradu-
ating class have joined the Alumni Association and plan to 
become very acti ve members in the organization.  Please 
join me in welcoming them into the association with open 
arms.   
 
Thanks to the Citizens on Patrol for the tremendous in-
crease in the number people patrolling and the activity that 
you have generated.  The work is being noticed please 
keep up the good work.  We will be taking delivery of a 
new car from Allen Samuels Dodge in the very near future.   
 
Thanks again for your continued support of the Euless 
Police Department and the Citizens of Euless. 
 
Sincerely, 
Gary 

 
  GREAT TRUTHS THAT LITTLE CHILDREN HAVE LEARNED:  

 . . . Submitted by Al Simmenroth 
þ No matter how hard you try, you can't baptize ca ts. 
þ When your Mom is mad at your Dad, don't let her brush 

your hair. 
þ If your sister hits you, don't hit her back. They always 

catch the  second person.  
þ Never ask your 3-year old brother to 

hold a tomato. 
þ You can't trust dogs to watch your 

food. 
þ Don't sneeze when someone is cutting 

your hair. 
þ Never hold a Dust-Buster and a cat at 

the same time.  
þ You can't hide a piece of broccoli in a 

glass of milk. 
þ Don't wear polka-dot underwear under white shorts. 

Thank you Cpl. James Gordon for conducting the 
American Heart Association CPR class for our 
ECPAAA members in May.  Eleven Alumni Members 
were trained in Adult CPR ,Child CPR and Infant CPR. 
 
If you are interested in attending the next CPR class, 
July 24th please let us know by sending an e-mail to 
news@ecpaaa.org or by contacting Adis Umpierre at 
817-657-5929. 

 
Guest Speaker—Sgt. Ron Williamson 

ECPAAA meeting, Tuesday, June 15th, 2004  
 
Our very own Sgt. Ron Williamson from the Patrol Division will be 
our guest speaker Tuesday Night.  His presentation is entitled, “Less 
Lethal Weapon.”   Come and learn more about the alternative weap-
ons available for police officers. 

Congratulations to Linda Martin for your 
election to the Euless City Council 

 
City Council Place 3           Term expires: May 2007 
Council Member Martin was elected to the Euless 
City Council in 2004. She moved to Euless from 
California in 1984. She retired from the Passenger 
Service Division of American Airlines in 2003 after 
35 years of employment. She is a member of the 
Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni and was a 
charter member of the Citizens Fire Academy, as 
well as a founding member of the Citizens Fire Acad-
emy Alumni Association. Her primary hobbies are 
traveling, reading and learning new things. 
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Once again Mother Nature plays with 
us canceling the original Class 19 
graduation last Thursday evening, but 
we rescheduled for Friday and fun 
was had by all.  We missed those of 
you who could not reschedule for a 

great evening of fun, food and lots of laughs.  The 
Honorable Mayor Mary Lib Saleh was on to hand 
out congratulatory mementos to all of Class 19.  
The group also had the chance to wish Capt. Roger 
Mangum a happy retirement after 27 years on the 
force.  Cpl. David Priest also retires after 20 years.  
Our best to those two wonderful gentlemen who 
gave 47 years to our City.  May God Speed and 
many happy returns to both of them and their fami-
lies. 
 
The Executive Board met and made very few minor 
changes to the original budget set earlier in the 
year.  Even with the short fall from Arbor Daze, we 
are able to satisfy our 2004 commitments.  Not 
withstanding, the 2005 budget committee will have 
to have some real "vision", and the fund raising 
committee will have a few challenges early in the 
year to come close to past budgets.  But I have 
confidence the new Executive Board will continue 
to excel in all areas to continue to make this one of 
the strongest organizations in the State. 
 
 My hat is off to all of our veterans, not only in this 
organization, but also to all who have served our 
Country to keep it safe and secure for our families. 
 
 With school out and summer in full swing, please 
remember while on Patrol, we spend some time in 
the neighborhoods, ensuring our children are safe 
and citizens are driving responsibly.  The more  
visible we are will cut down on speeding and care-
less driving. 
 
 Thanks to Cpl. James Gordon, who took time 
away from his family to deliver a most professional 
CPR course to 12 Alumni Members.  I highly  
recommend you set some time aside for the next 
scheduled class.  Cpl. Gordon does an excellent 
job in guiding us through a very important subject 

that everyone should be familiar with. 
 I am excited about our new Alumni Members from 
Class 19.  This organization is just about to jump to 
the next level of excellence with the enthusiasm 
and commitment from our newest members.   
Welcome aboard to one of the strongest volunteer 
organizations in this City and the State.  Last, but 
not least, thanks to my Executive Board,  
Committee Chairs and Past Presidents who have 
attended several extra meetings the past few 
weeks to ensure the success of our budget year. 
 
 For those of you under the weather, get well and 
come back to your extended family.  If you need 
any of us, we are here for you 24/7, as we are for 
the Police Department and their families.  Our 
heartfelt prayers and love go out to Sgt. Ron  
Williamson who lost his younger brother a few 
weeks ago.  He also was in Law Enforcement out 
of State. Ron's father, who lives in the area  
suffered a heart attack, but is doing fine  and resting 
at home.  So the next time you see Ron, give him a 
big hug and tell him we really do love him and his 
great family. 
 
 My friends, take care of each other and I look  
forward to seeing you soon.  Call me a t any time. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 Lou 

Lou’s Views 

LOU'S THOUGHT 
FOR THE MONTH 

 
   See your people as they could 

be,  not as they are. 
 
 

Inspiration without perspiration 
is a daydream; perspiration with-
out inspiration is a nightmare. 
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MY PILLS . . . Submitted by Al Simmenroth 

A row of bottles on my shelf 

Caused me to analyze myself 

One yellow pill I hope to pop 

Goes to my heart so it won't stop, 

A little white one that I take, 

Goes to my hands so they won't shake. 

The blue ones that I use a lot, 

Tell me I'm happy when I'm not. 

The purple goes to my brain, 

and tells me that I have no pain. 

The capsules tell me not to sneeze, 

or cough, or choke or even wheeze. 

The red ones, smallest of them all, 

Go to my blood so I won't fall. 

The orange ones so big and bright, 

Stop my leg cramps in the night. 

Such an array of brilliant pills, 

Helping to cure all kinds of ills. 

But what I'd really like to know, 

Is what tells each one where to go? 

 
TCPAA Regional Convention—Moody Gardens (Galveston, Texas) 

August 22nd thru August 25th 
August is not far away,  So make your reservation s today. 

Blessed are Those Who….Sumbitted by Sharon Finnegan 
Do what is right. 
Speak the truth with compassion. 
Treat their neighbors with love and respect. 
Avoid those who do wrong and cling to those who do right.         

Keep their commitments even when it hurts. 
Conduct every transaction with fairness and honor. 

This month's meeting was a very informative presentation on 
club drugs given by Tamara Keller, Forensic Chemist Drug 
Enforcement Administration. She provided some information 
on rave parties, ecstasy, ketamine, LSD, and PCP. She also 
showed us some beautiful pictures of her son. 
 
CPAANT now has its very own website! It is located at http://
www.cpaant.org. There is still some work in progress at the 
site. But for now there is enough to find out when and where 
the next meeting is (July 10 in Waco). You can also see all of 
the newsletters published for this year. 
 
The state convention in Galveston will soon be here. There 
will be plenty of interesting presentations and fun things to do 
while you are there. The convention will be Aug. 22-25. 
Registration is $75 and is due by Aug. 1. There is a special 

hotel rate of $99 per night for up to 4 people. Additional 
information can be found at http://www.tcpaaconvention.org. 
If you would like to car pool or share a room, send an email 
to Louise Reynolds at BLRunnels@hotmail.com. Hope to 
see you there! 
 
One of the members mentioned that many private compa-
nies would donate money to volunteer organizations for 
employees that put in 500 or more hours for those organiza-
tions. It doesn’t hurt to ask and you just might get a nice 
donation from your company! 
 
Wes Weeks 
CPAANT Representative / Director 
CPAANT - Citizens Police Academy Alumni of North Texas 
 

Citizens Police Academy Alumni of North Texas Update 

GREAT TRUTHS THAT ADULTS HAVE LEARNED:   
. . . Submitted by Al Simmenroth 

þ Raising teenagers is like 
nailing Jell-O to a tree. 

þ Wrinkles don't hurt. 
þ Families are like 

fudge...mostly sweet, with a few nuts. 
þ Today's mighty oak is just yesterday's nut that held its 

ground. 
þ Laughing is good exercise. It's like jogging on the inside. 
þ Middle age is when you choose your cereal for the fiber, 

not the toy. 
GREAT TRUTHS ABOUT GROWING OLD 

þ Growing old is mandatory; growing up is optional. 
þ Forget the health food. I need all the preservatives I can 

get. 
þ When you fall down, you wonder what else you can do 

while you're down there. 
þ You're getting old when you get the same sensation from 

a rocking chair that you once got from a roller coaster. 
þ It's frustrating when you know all the answers but no-

body bothers to ask you the questions. 
þ Time may be a great healer, but it's a lousy beautician. 
þ Wisdom comes with age, but sometimes age comes 

alone. 
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The major democracies, although capa-
ble of fighting terrorism directly, are 
often hesitant to do so. 
  
The strategies for fighting terror may be 
considered passive (unobtrusive) vs. 
active (intrusive) on Civil Liberties. 
 
A system of passive security, for exam-
ple, in which a potential target is 
“hardened” against attack and acts both 
as a deterrence to actually blunt the 
effects of such attack.  This also in-
volves the use of guards, watchmen, 
security systems and alert civilian popu-
lation.  In Israel, for example, much of 
the population are reservists in combat 
units and carry small arms daily.  Such 
measures are relatively unobtrusive & 
have few consequences of civil liberties 
of the citizens. 
 
In so vast a country as the United 
States, the targets of domestic or inter-
national terror are almost infinite, limited 
only by the imagination of the terrorists. 
 
As was demonstrated in the bombing of 
the federal Building in Oklahoma City & 
the destruction of the Twin Towers, 
terrorists can strike an unlimited number 
of possible targets and the government 
has no hope of protecting them all.  The 
complex western democracies have 
little choice but to adopt an active pos-
ture against terror.  This means actively 
identifying persons and groups from 
which terrorists activity is likely to 
emerge, monitoring the activities of 
those who advocate violence and using 
preemptive surveillance, search and 
seizure, interrogations, detection and 
prosecution when it becomes apparent 
that planning for terrorist violence is 
taking place.  Steeped as they are in 
moral and legal respect for the privacy 
of the individual, Western Democracies 
have been hesitant – justifiably so – to 
use methods which remind them to 
much of the doings of authoritarian 
states they so abhor.  E very one of the 
active steps that a democratic state 
would take constitutes curtailment of 
someone’s freedom to speak, assemble 

or practice his religion.  It is these kinds 
of speech, assembly and religious 
expression which, if properly monitored, 
would give law enforcement agencies 
the warning they need in order to head 
off calamity. 
 
Netanyahu maintains that the govern-
ments of free societies charged with 
opposing terrorism are then faced with 
a democratic dilemma:  if they do not 
fight terrorism with the means available 
to them, they endanger their citizens; if 
they do, they appear to endanger the 
very freedoms which they are charged 
to protect. 
 
In the United States such freedoms are 
scrupulously protected.  Many claim 
that free speech and religious freedom 
are “absolute” rights.  Even the most 
passionate advocates of civil liberties 
concede, along with Supreme Court 
Justice Oliver Wendell Homes, that 
freedom of expression must stop at 
“shouting ‘fire’ in a crowded theater,” 
American law has thus far been resis-
tant to limiting the scope of such excep-
tions. 
The belief that freedom of speech and 
religion are absolutes that cannot be 
compromised is tantamount to replacing 
one kind of violation of rights with an-
other, even worse violation of the same 
rights.  It is evident that terror – inflicted 
violations of the civil rights of a people 
may, if attacks are rare, be insufficient 
to justify serious action; but it is equally 
evident that there is some point at 
which terror becomes the bigger threat 
to citizen’s rights & requires unflinching 
action. 
 
Advocates of absolute civil liberties 
forget that legally protected freedoms 
are not ends in of themselves but are 
the means to ensure the health and 
well-being of the citizens.  The United 
States Constitution, said Justice Robert 
Jackson, is not a suicide pact, when 
such a protected “right” in practice 
results in the encouragement of terrorist 
monstrosities ready to infuse other 
members of society, then it is clear that 

such a right has ceased to serve its true 
end and must be revised or reduced. 
 
The willingness to make hard decisions 
in the service of democracy is a hall-
mark of a mature political culture.  As 
James Madison wrote to Thomas Jef-
ferson, “It is a melancholy reflection that 
liberty should be equally exposed to 
danger whether the government has to 
much or too little power.”  When it came 
to matters that endangered the security 
of the nation, Madison & Alexander 
Hamilton were unequivocal that the 
authority of the elective to ensure the 
security of the nation must take prece-
dence over all other concerns, as they 
wrote in The Federalist:  
 

…the circumstances that en-
danger the safety of nations are 
infinite and for this reason no 
constitutional shackles can be 
wisely imposed on the power to 
which the care of it is commit-
ted. 
…I ack nowledge my aversion to 
every project that is calculated 
to disarm the government of a 
single weapon, which in any 
possible contingency may be 
usefully employed for the gen-
eral defense and security. 
 

It is natural that a society of free citizens 
should shirk before a path which inevi-
tably involves limiting the very liberties 
which the society is committed to pro-
tect. 
 
Democracies should have a right and a 
duty to protect themselves in advance 
against those who would set out to 
destroy their societies and distinguish 
their freedoms. 
 
Addendum 
a) Fighting Terrorism by Benjamin 

Netanyahu, 1995 
b) Reference to the US Patriot Act has 

been avoided 
c) For another analysis of fanaticism, 

“The True Believer” by Eric Hoffer 
1951 

The Question of Civil Liberties . . . submitted by David Mishkin 
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ECPAAA  Minutes  
Tuesday, March 16, 2004 Meeting                                                                                                                        

Guest Speaker:  None 
Arbor Daze Thank you Hot Dog Dinner 
– 6:30 PM 
Meeting held in Courts Bldg. called to  
order by Lou Baum 7:23 PM 
Invocation:  J. R. Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance:  Adis Umpierre 
Visitors:  Mrs. Hinkley, Julie Watkins– 
Class 19 
PRESENT:  President – Lou Baum   
Second Vice President - Adis Umpi-
erre Treasurer - Rose-Marie Stevens, 
Secretary - Karen Duncan   Parlia-
mentarian – Al Simmenroth 
Jim Adair, Nadine Barnes, Jackie 
Benner, Leah Benoit, Cindy Carter, 
Sharon Finnegan, J. R. Goad, Kay 
Goad,  Erelene Hill, Warren Hinkley, 
Bill Hoffman, Blanche LaFontaine, 
Charley LaFontaine, Helen Lightbody, 
Mildred Mathes, David Mishkin,  Judie 
Nolden, Betty Overstreet,  Barney 
Snitz,  Faye Stinneford, Tim Stinneford, 
Paulette Tinker,  Susan Vest, Helen 
Wagner, Wes Weeks,  Richard Zavala, 
Ruth Zavala, Ann Zimmerman.  
 
Lou welcomed all present.  Lou an-
nounced after the approval of the min-
utes and treasurer report and commit-
tee reports everyone would have a 
chance to take part in spending on 
Budget. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes was 
made by Tim Stinneford.  Second by 
Ann Zimmerman.  Passed. 
Mention was made by Ann Zimmerman 
that they had written a report on a junk 
vehicle that was not appearing in the 
report.  Leah mentioned that the report 
was taken from the logbook in the 
ECPAAA office.  This will be verified as 
this is an important part of the COP 
program and we need to get credit for 
such reports. 
 
Copies of the Treasurer’s report were 
handed out due to the absence in the 
newsletter.  It was noted that Arbor 
Daze income is up to date as 
$1722.40.  Motion to approve the 
Treasurer’s report made by Tim Stinne-
ford.  Second by Sharon Finnegan.  

Passed.  Rose-Marie report a checking 
account balance of $2318.32, Money 
Market balance of $2858.26 - Total 
$5176.58. 
 
Standing Committee Reports: 
J. R. Goad reported to mark our calen-
dars for the next Bass Pro event July 
31st –  
Saturday.  Not sure how many we will 
need.  Trying to set up additional days 
and we will have the gift-wrap in De-
cember.  Keep the brick sales in mind 
as this is an easy way to earn addi-
tional money and  
offer a permanent spot on the walkway 
for the purchaser, for themselves or 
their loved one or their business or all 
three. 
Membership – Ann advised the com-
mittee would have an update on the 1st 
of June. 
Newsletter – Please advise the news-
letter committee if you know of anyone 
who is ill or with any info you would like 
to see in the newsletter.  Anyone inter-
ested in helping just let either Cindy or 
myself know.  Thanks.  Karen. 
Lou mentioned he is still working with 
the Dodge dealership on a new COP 
car.  The old car will go back to the 
dealership. 
It was reported that Linda Martin was in 
the hospital due to dehydration.  The 
election went well and there will be a 
recount on May 19. 
It was mentioned that John Erickson 
lost his son a couple of weeks ago.  He 
was a doctor practicing in Fort Worth.  
Our hearts and prayers go out to John 
and his family. 
Lou has been working on a new fund-
raiser but may not be in effect till the 
fall or first of next year. 
Adis reminded everyone that the CPR 
class is this coming Saturday from 
12:30 PM till?  Officer J. J. Gordon will 
instruct the class.  Still a few openings.  
Adis asked that everyone confirm if 
they plan to attend.  The class takes 
approximately 4 hours and there are 
openings for twelve. 
Wes Weeks advised the last CPAANT 
meeting was held in Cedar Hill.  The 

program was on tactical gear.  Next 
meeting will be held in Lewisville.  Wes 
will be putting an article in the newslet-
ter about the happenings at CPAANT. 
Cindy Carter – COP – has sign up 
sheets.  Program going well – notice 
Gary is having a class June 26 th.  
Those interested mark your calendars. 
 
Sgt. Gary Landers advised June 26 th 
10:00 AM COP class in the PD training 
room.  Please advise Gary if you plan 
to attend.  June 7-11 and 21-25 PALS 
Summer camp.  Need volunteers any-
time we can help.  Fire Department will 
have fire safety trailer on hand.  One 
day will include ice-skating. 
May 27th – 7 PM Class 19 Graduation.  
Police Department will cook hamburg-
ers and hot dogs.  All invited.  Bring a 
covered dish.  Ron Williamson recently 
lost a brother in Utah.  A week later his 
dad had a heart attack.  Gary will be 
driving the van to Moody Gardens if 
anyone is interested in a ride.  Patrol-
ling has doubled – Chief has noticed.  
Plants around the office look good.  A 
discussion was held regarding pur-
chasing a brick for Ron’s brother.  A 
motion was made by Tim Stinneford.  
Second by Sharon Finnegan.  Passed. 
 
Budget discussion was held.  It was  
unanimous that the board makes the 
budget cuts they feel necessary.  Our 
total monies in checking and money 
market are  
sufficient to cover the expenditures for 
the remainder of the year.  The board 
will meet prior to the June meeting.  
 
Lou read a story given him by David 
Mishkin.   
Motion to adjourn by J. R. Goad.  Sec-
ond by Judie Nolden.  Meeting ad-
journed 8:50 PM.  
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Treasurer’s Report 
INCOME April/May YTD Annual Budget Difference 

Arbor Daze Parking $1,722.40 $1,722.40 $10,000.00 -$8,277.60 
Bass Pro Events $456.00 $456.00 $1,000.00 -$544.00 
Brick Sales  $1,200.00 $5,000.00 -$3,800.00 
City Crud Pick-Up Event   $400.00 $800.00 -$400.00 
Flower Fund Raiser $1,085.00 $1,125.00 $1,000.00 $125.00 
Grocery Care Cards $36.32 $111.28 $200.00 -$88.72 
Member Merchandise Sales  $63.50 $500.00 -$436.50 
Membership Dues $50.00 $1,090.00 $1,300.00 -$210.00 
Money Market Interest  $0.00 $100.00 -$100.00 
Other Income  $1,049.50 $1,000.00 $49.50 
Symposium Booth Income  $0.00 $1,100.00 -$1,100.00 
TOTAL INCOME $3,349.72 $7,217.68 $22,000.00 -$14,782.32 

     
EXPENSES April/May YTD Annual Budget Difference 

9-1-1 Day  $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Arbor Daze Ending Social  $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 
Arbor Daze Food Requirements $33.18 $33.18 $50.00 -$16.82 
Brick Expenses $277.48 $1,458.02 $1,200.00 $258.02 
Christmas Providers (1 family)  $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 
CPANNT Dues  $25.00 $25.00 $0.00 
Directories  $118.68 $150.00 -$31.32 
Flower Fund Expenses $560.00 $560.00 $500.00 $60.00 
Flowers and Cards $11.94 $46.94 $200.00 -$153.06 
Furniture (2 Display Cases) $1,250.00 $1,250.00 $3,000.00 -$1,750.00 
ID Trading Cards  $0.00 $1,050.00 -$1,050.00 
Internet  $0.00 $120.00 -$120.00 
Member Merchandise Costs  $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 
Merchandise Symposium Expense  $0.00 $610.00 -$610.00 
Misc Awards and Gifts  $94.66 $200.00 -$105.34 
Monthly Membership Awards $25.00 $225.00 $550.00 -$325.00 
Office Supplies  $49.35 $100.00 -$50.65 
Other Social Events $73.00 $294.88 $1,010.00 -$715.12 
Pals Summer Camp  $0.00 $2,000.00 -$2,000.00 
Police Annual Award Banquet  $5,000.00 $5,000.00 $0.00 
Police Appreciation Week  $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 
Police Christmas Food  $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Postage for Board  $0.00 $200.00 -$200.00 
Postage for Newsletter $37.00 $74.00 $500.00 -$426.00 
Sam's Card  $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00 
State Symposium  $0.00 $455.00 -$455.00 
Water by the Gallon  $119.00 $250.00 -$131.00 
Web Site/Domain Name  $75.00 $300.00 -$225.00 
TOTAL E XPENSES $2,267.60 $9,423.71 $20,300.00 -$10,876.29 

Notes:   
$2642.65 spent on special projects, reque st of Gary Landers for evidence lab. 
$1653.57 spent on special projects, reque st of Harlan Westmoreland, Lou Baum, Cindy Carter.  
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⇒ June 15, 2004:  ECPAAA Meeting, Public Conference room at the PD - 7:00 PM 

⇒ June 21 through June 26 PALS Summer Camp 

⇒ June 26 COP Class 10:00AM Public Conference room at the PD 

⇒ July 24  CPR  Public Conference room at the PD 

⇒ October 16, 2004  CRUD  

Newsletter Submissions 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories are welcomed! 

 
If you would like to include an article or a photograph in 
the newsletter you can email it to: 

news@ecpaaa.org  
         Or send by US Mail to:   
   ECPAAA, 1102 W. Euless BLVD, Euless, TX 76040 

 
The deadline for articles is the 5th of each month, so please send in your submissions 
before that date if you would like to get them published. 

Calendar Reminders…   

   
Russell Hennigh 
Linda Martin 

 

Food for thought 
 
Why is it our children can't 
read a Bible in school, but 
they can in prison? 
 
 
Why do I have to swear 
on the Bible in court when 
the Ten Commandments 
cannot be displayed in a 
federal building? 


